MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: July 09, 2018

Time:   6:30 p.m.
Location: 2904 Masters Court
Call to Order
Confirmation of Quorum
Board Members Present:  Wally Wenger, Dineen Lavelle, Tom Holm, Frank Zucco, Jamie Hahl,
Committee Chairs Present:     
Residents in Attendance:     
Acceptance of  June Minutes
Review and approval of Financial Report –   One account is past due. 
Treasurer's Report
Bart reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Bart Keller.   The financial report was approved.
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	June 2018

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$118,539.00
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$68,539.00
	

	Office Supplies
	
	$ 33.00

	LCM
	
	$ 412.00

	Legal Services
	
	     

	Insurance/Taxes
	
	  

	Utility – Water   
	
	$ 229.00

	Utility - Electric
	
	$ 28.00 

	Landscape Maintenance
	 
	$ 7,195.00   

	Fence Repair/Painting
	
	$ 7,854.00   

	Social Events
	
	                                                              $ 221.00

	Total Major Expenses
	
	                                                       $  15,972.00


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

Reports

Landscaping Committee **
See Golf Course/Well Site update. 
Architectural Control Committee
The ACC committee went around the neighborhood to follow-up on the upkeep of all properties. There are a couple of letters being mailed to the homeowners.  There are a couple of homeowners that were not home. 
A few homeowners would like to get together as a group to have driveways repaired/replaced. Gary Robinson would like to provide a bid to replace several driveways in the neighborhood. If you are interested, please send an e-mail to Frank Zucco. Gary was to look at 11 homes and work up a quote. 
Golf Course/Well Site Update

The town has signed off on the seeding at the well site. Temporary fencing has been taken down. The drip system has been installed. Many thanks to Wally for his hard work. The town was contacted concerning two pine trees that have perished. They offered no warranty so the trees will not be replaced by the town. Wally has two small spruce trees that he will plant in their place this summer. 
Fence Committee

Todd Lewis replaced and repaired everything asked for. He should be able to come back again next year.
Ken has finished the painting and also should be able to come back next year. 
Social Committee
Nothing new to report. 
Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Some homeowners have had dead trees removed. Several homeowners have posted information on our Facebook page if anyone needs tree removal.
New Business

Plum Creek HOA/Cherry Creek Mgmnt. – next meeting is July 18 with very limited space. 
Street Lights - Remaining signatures have been obtained and a letter has been sent to the Town of Castle Rock. We are waiting for a response. 2 homeowners voted no, 10 voted yes to the street light at the entrances to MCHOA.
Meeting Closure
Next meeting: August 13, 2018, 6:30 PM at the Keller residence, 3080 Masters Court
Motion made and carried to adjourn
